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10 May 2022       Term 2 - Week 3 

16/05/2022 Stewart House Envelopes to be 

returned  

 

From the Principal’s desk 

Giinagay; welcome to week 3. We had a fabulous day yesterday with the schools of the Orara Valley visiting our 

school so that we could complete this carnival. The following carnival is not until August, so we now have plenty of 

time to train and prepare so do not expect a note for a while. We will keep students and parents informed of this 

event. I would like to congratulate our students who competed yesterday and particularly to the following students 

who received age champion trophies; Sam T – Senior Boys Champion, Maci B – 11 Years Girl Champion, Bridget J – 

Junior Girls Champion, and Chayce X – Junior Boys Champion. A big thank you to our P&C for running the BBQ as this 

was a nice opportunity for the P&C to fundraise.  

We hope the mums in our community enjoyed the fabulous presents organised by Sarah MacIntosh from our P&C. 

It was one of the prettiest stalls I have ever seen with many lovely selections for mums. 

Tomorrow our mixed senior netball team is heading to Coffs Harbour to compete in the NSW PSSA North Coast 

Knockout Competition, and we wish these students well. Enjoy yourselves and have a great morning. 

I would just like to reassure parents that disruptions in schools are being minimised as much as we can. Yes, we are 

still seeing COVID cases in the community and within staff and their families. We would ask that parents do try to 

understand that the staff are putting in the hard work to support the learning and emotional needs of every student 

in our school. We have extra support in the school with our Learning and Support Teacher, and our Intensive Learning 

Program. We also have a large number of support staff who work across the school to support students who not only 

have individual funding but also students that require academic support. This year we are also very lucky to have our 

Support Class where our expert teacher supports small groups and works in classrooms over the week. We 

understand that the last few years has been disruptive and especially to our younger children but be assured that 

we are monitoring regularly and adjusting where the point of need is required. Please talk to your child’s classroom 

teacher if you are concerned regarding your child’s academic and social development.  

Last week, we saw our first morning for the Valley Yarn Up group. This is held every Tuesday morning with Mrs 

Morley. Invitations have been sent home to our Indigenous families initially with the possible plans to expand the 

group in the future. For more information, please contact Mrs Morley through the school office. 

School photos were today. Everything went off smoothly and we will notify parents of when these photos are 

returned. 

http://www.nanaglen-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Last week we sent home tickets for this term, for our 3 hampers. We are looking for donations of non-perishable 

items to be sent in to support this P&C raffle. Please send these to the front office. More tickets are also available 

from the front office. The SRC are also continuing to collect the plastic bread tags. Please send them into the office 

to add to our growing pile of tags. 

Have a great week, 

Yaari Yaarrang.  

Deanie Nicholls 

Principal 

Change in Routine 

If your child has a change in afternoon routine, please notify the office before 2:30pm to ensure your child and staff 

receive this information before end of day. If you have any ongoing routine changes, please notify the office as these 

need to be updated for term 2.  

Term 2 Fundraiser 

This term we are having 3 hampers to raffle to our community. Tickets will go out this week. Staff have already 

brought in many items for these hampers, and we are asking if families could donate a non-perishable item, with a 

current use-by date, into the office. If we get more items than needed, we will make another hamper. 

 

Attendance Bear 

K –90% 1- 87.5% 2- 82.3% 3 –94.7% 4/5 –97% 5/6 –95.1% 

 

Congratulations to Year 4/5 Attendance is a premier’s improvement goal and at NGPS we encourage students to 

attend every day. Our goal this term is to reduce partial attendance levels. Please refer to your child’s attendance 

report for the loss of learning time due to partial attendance. The school is happy to support parents in working to 

improve this area and encourage anyone to make contact with the school. 
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What’s Happening in Year 1/2 

 
During Science in semester 1, students have been looking at different types of materials and how they can change. 

Last week, students explored how different materials change when warmed and cooled. They identified that 

cooling materials could cause them to freeze and change physically. They then explored how when materials are 

warmed can also change in a variety of different ways (eg melting, getting harder). Year 1 and 2 then undertook an 

investigation, using their 5 senses to observe frozen fruit and describe and identify what changes happened when 

the fruit was thawed. It got a bit messy!  

 

            
   

 
Year 2 have been working hard on getting their art ready for display at the Coffs Harbour Show. We have created 

Picaso inspired cows, in keeping with the farm animal theme. Nana Glen P.S will have a whole school display at the 

show, so be sure to check it out. Wonderful work, Year 2! 
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We have had a busy few weeks of sport, with our timed cross country being run and our athletics carnival now 

completed. Well done to everyone! I cannot speak highly enough of your sportsmanship, attitude to challenge and 

the encouragment of others. It warmed our hearts!  
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What’s Happening in Year 5/6 

 
 
Students have begun their Dance program and had some pre assessments last week. Students were put through 

their paces and then had some fun on Just Dance. In numeracy, students have been learning how to use the Box 

Method for multiplication.  

Some students even attempted multiplying five-digit numbers with four-digit numbers. We have been 

experimenting with using ICT such as 3D paint to utilise our laptops as a kind of workbook.  

In reading groups, we have been using the Readers Theatre boxes to enhance confidence, expression, and fluency.  
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Class Awards 

 
 

K Details of Award 1 Details of Award 

Aloe H Excellent work creating patterns. Jeremiah R Engaging in all lessons with 
enthusiasm. 

Elii L Being a kind and helpful friend. Rubie M Fantastic work with prepositional 
phrases. 

 

2 Details of Award 3 Details of Award 

Scarlette O 
For her efforts during reading 
groups and handwriting lessons. 

Issabella A A positive attitude to her learning. 

Jax M 
For encouraging his classmates 
during learning tasks. 

Aria S Application to writing tasks. 

  Jye R 
Improved accuracy of letter 
formation during handwriting 
lessons. 

 

4/5 Details of Award 5/6 Details of Award 

Charlette B 
Approaching every learning 
opportunity with a positive 
attitude. 

Alfie T Being an organised learner. 

Georgie F 
Using her maths strategies to solve 
a variety of questions. 

Jayme R Achievements in numeracy tasks. 

Marley Mc 
A creative representation of a duck 
for the Coffs show. 

Tomas S 
His thoughtful responses during 
literacy. 

 

RFF Details of Award RFF Details of Award 

Kalani T Being an engaged learner. Emma D Being a focused learner during 
maths. 

Jax M Challenging himself during maths. 

 

Layla J Effort in Gumbaynggirr. 

Hawkins B A fabulous fact about ants. 
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Canteen Roster 

 

Day Date Helper 1  Helper 2 

Tuesday 17th May Sarah Mc Catriona Slade 

Tuesday 24th May Chrissie R Daniella Jakob 

Tuesday 31st May Sarah Mc Kara Galvin 

Tuesday 7th June Chrissie R Nicolle Fielding 

Tuesday 14th June Sarah Mc Kath Armstrong 

Tuesday 21st June Chrissie R Catriona Slade 

Tuesday 28th June 

 Fun Food Tuesday       

Chrissie R Sarah Mc 

 
We are very excited to be able to say our canteen will be operating Term 2!! 

We will endeavour to have a roster prepared for Term, 3 by mid Term 2. 

If you are rostered on a date that does not suit, please ensure you swap a day with someone or contact Sarah, 
Chrissie, or the school office.  There are people available to do a day here and there if needed. 

The last canteen day of each term will be a ‘Fun Food Tuesday’ a note will come home from school with order form. 

  

Nana Glen Public School 

P&C Newsletter 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

Nana Glen Public School does not endorse any product or services advertised. 

Advertisements will run for a maximum of five weeks unless prior arrangement with the school. 
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